
 
 

 

 

Agenda 

Meeting of the Concurrent Education Students’ Association Council 

Sunday, September 13th, 2015 

6:00 PM, Dunning 12 

1. Motion #1 - Adoption of the Agenda of the meeting of September 13th, 2015 

Moved by: Levi Burns 

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch 

2. Motion #2 - Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of March 29th, 2015 

Moved by: Levi Burns 

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch 

3. Speaker’s Business 

4. President’s Report 

5. Vice Presidents’ Reports 

a. Vice President (Internal) 

b. Vice President (External) 

6. Executive Administrator’s Report 

7. Events Director’s Report 

8. Marketing and Design Director’s Report 

9. Treasurer’s Report 

10. Academic Affairs Commissioner’s Report  

11. Equity Affairs Commissioner’s Report 

12. Equity Outreach Director’s Report 

13. Senator’s Report 

14. AMS Representative’s Report 

15. Year Representatives’ Reports 

a. Second Year Representatives 

b. Third Year Representatives 

c. Fourth Year Representatives 

16. QCE Chair’s Report 

17. Head Teach’s Report 

18. Statements by Members 



 
 

 

a. Jena – Budget presentation 

19. Question Period 

20. New Business 

a. Motion #3 – Clubbing with CESA (A) 
Moved by: Hannah Ramsay  
Seconded by: David Wiercigroch  
That CESA Council institute the Clubs Policy Manual as outlined in Appendix: 
Clubbing with CESA (A). 

 
b. Motion #4 – Clubbing with CESA (B) 

Moved by: Hannah Ramsay  
Seconded by: David Wiercigroch  
That CESA Council amends article 5.02 of the Constitution as outlined in 
Appendix: Clubbing with CESA (B). 

 
c. Motion #5 – Clubbing with CESA (C) 

Moved by: Hannah Ramsay  
Seconded by: David Wiercigroch  
That CESA Council amends article 4.14 of the Job Description Policy Manual as 
outlined in Appendix: Clubbing with CESA (C). 
 

21. Discussion Period 

22. Speaker’s Last Word 

23. Adjournment 

  



 
 

 

President’s Report 

David Wiercigroch 

Hey CESA Council / Extended Council, 

Welcome back to Queen’s! It has been a busy summer and a wild ride so far. I appreciate all the hard work 

everyone is putting into their positions so far. Here are a few updates from the past few months: 

| Dean Appointment | 

I am very excited to welcome Dr. Rebecca Luce-Kapler, the new Dean for the Faculty of Education. Dr. 

Luce-Kapler has previously served as Associate Dean of Graduate Studies at the Faculty of Education. 

Hannah and I were very pleased to participate in the appointment process for the Dean and we appreciate 

the consideration of Concurrent Education students by the Committee. I am excited to work with Dr. Luce-

Kapler and will be meeting with her in the coming weeks to discuss the new Concurrent Education 

program and how we can work together in the future. 

| AMS Vice-President University Affairs | 

A few weeks ago, Catherine Wright resigned from her position as VPUA of the AMS for personal reasons. 

The AMS President and VP Operations, in consultation with AMS Assembly Members, have appointed 

Sarah Letersky to this position. Sarah brings a wealth of experience to the role and she has been very open 

to answering our questions. We wish her the best of luck in this position! Plans to fill Sarah’s former 

position (AMS Human Resources Officer) are ongoing.  

| AMS Committee Selection | 

Crystal and I have been appointed to AMS Committees for the year. I am pleased to be a part of the 

Queen’s Student Centre Working Group and look forward to working with the other members of this 

committee. Crystal will be sitting on the Student Life Centre Committee. 

| Office Revitalization | 

Renovations are complete and the office is a much brighter and professional place. We hope to keep it 

this way throughout the year so please be respectful of the space. We have also down-sized mailboxes 

and now have a folder box for office pick-up (i.e. workshop certificates, bursaries etc.). Our goal is to make 

the Office a space where all Con-Ed students feel welcome and comfortable! Thank you for ensuring that 

this is the case during your office hour! 

| Orientation Week | 

A huge congratulations to Morgan, Dayna, Susana, Emilie and Callum on an extremely successful 

Orientation Week 2015. Their hard work and dedication was consistently clear no matter how little sleep 

they had. They have worked tirelessly for months and have always had a positive outlook! Thank you for 

your outstanding leadership, the class of 2019 is lucky to have you!  



 
 

 

A huge thanks to the Teaches for their enthusiasm and commitment to Orientation 

Week as well. You are an energetic group of student leaders that made the first years’ 

transition to Queen’s so much smoother. Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

| Retreat | 

Planning for the CESA Council/Extended Council retreat is underway! The retreat is scheduled for Sunday, 

October 4th. Attendance is mandatory! Please let Levi know if there is an extenuating circumstance and 

you cannot attend. This day is meant to be an opportunity for us to go through the Anti-Oppression 

training and do some collaborating between positions and umbrellas. There will also be a fun (optional) 

social in the evening (please come). 

Have a great first week of class & hope to see you at the Con-Ed events this week! 

David 

  



 
 

 

Vice President (Internal)’s Report 

Sarah Chin 

Hi CESA Council and Extended Council 2015-2016! 

 

I hope you all took some time over the summer to relax and are ready to continue your hard work 

through this school year! We welcome you back with open arms and open doors to a teal office. Here is 

what I have been up to since our last meeting. 

 

~ Camp ~ 

My main project over the summer has been the planning of “Old School” Con-Ed Camp! Camp will take 

place September 26-27th, with the social and study session on the Thursday and Friday nights before 

respectively. Registration goes until 3:30pm on Tuesday. I will be in the office as much as possible, but I 

appreciate all of your help with collecting money and forms. If you have any questions about the office 

procedures (especially if your office hour is on Monday or Tuesday), please ask. We still have spots 

available- register and encourage your friends in Con-Ed to do the same! I promise an amazingly fun 

weekend.  

 

~ ASUS ~ 

I am happy to report that our positive relationship with ASUS has been maintained since our last 

meeting. I attended Faculty Board at the end of last year where the distribution of senate seats and the 

writing certificate were discussed. As well, Con-Ed BFA Program was officially approved, and we now 

have 9 first years in this pilot year! During frosh week, the CESA-ASUS mural, funded by the Sibling 

Society Grant, was painted and will be on display in the office soon (or maybe by the meeting!). Finally, 

we have officially moved under ASUS for our windbreaker sales. The main reason why we made the 

switch is that the company we order through is discontinuing the jacket we order through American 

Apparel, meaning ours would need to be custom made. This would make them the same as the current 

ASUS Windbreakers. I am currently in discussion with Laura Ingold, the Services Commissioner, about 

pricing and timing. 

 

~ Umbrella ~ 

Year Reps 

I enjoyed working with the year reps this summer! They have their first event forms submitted and 

approved, and brainstorms for future initiatives are underway. More from them in their reports! 



 
 

 

 

Marketing 

Will and I have been working hard on unifying CESA’s image, especially on social media. We have a 

slightly revised logo and are going off the colours red, blue and teal. We chose teal as our accent colour, 

because it is not associated with any other faculty on campus. Look for our graphics, events and even 

the office that tie in this new colour. It is our hope that these subtle changes strength CESA’s visual 

identify. CESA also now has a LinkedIn page! I encourage you all to connect with us there, as this can be 

used as a networking tool for alumni. 

 

Teal Reveal 

During the first week of classes, we will be encouraging people to visit the newly renovated 

office. There they will have the chance to take their picture against the teal wall with a 

whiteboard prompt and get a sweet treat! 

 

Good luck with the first week of classes and get ready for a great year! You are all more than capable of 

thriving in your positions and I cannot wait to see what we will accomplish as a council. If you have any 

questions or just want to chat, send over a text, email, anything- I want to help as much as I can! 

 

Sign up for camp, 

Sarah  

  



 
 

 

Vice President (External)’s Report 

Hannah Ramsay 

Hi Council & Extended Council,  
 
Welcome back to school! After being here all summer, it’s so exciting to see campus full of life and 
energy again. Here is what I have been up to the last few months:  
 
TELC/TEAC 
 
I attended the Teacher Education Liaison Committee (TELC) meeting in May, where, primarily, 
details regarding the Queen’s Federation Day were discussed. Federation Day is on September 28th, 
and is an opportunity for Faculty of Education teacher candidates to hear representatives from the 
Ontario Teachers’ Federations talk about their roles and provide information. The Teacher 
Education Advisory Committee (TEAC) meeting in May was brief and touched on applicant numbers 
in graduate programs and highlighted the Ministry of Education update. 
 
Faculty Board 
 
The Fac of Ed Faculty Board met monthly, and a few changes were made to the fifth year B.Ed. 
program. One notable change was that teacher candidates now have up to seven successive terms 
to complete the new fifth year program. This allows for any of the terms in the four-term extended 
program to be made up at least one year after the candidate would have normally completed their 
program. Another change was that EDST 201: Theory of Aboriginal Education was created as a 
course. We also discussed the selection process for the new dean, and it was a pleasure to be 
involved in this process with David. We are thrilled to welcome Dr. Rebecca Luce-Kapler as the new 
Dean of the Faculty of Education at Queen’s! 
 
PAAC 
 
The B.Ed./DipEd Programs, Admissions and Awards Committee (PAAC) has its first meeting on 
September 14, and I look forward to attending with Kate!  
 
Alumni Homecoming Event  
 
It was great being around this summer to lay down a lot of the details for the first ever Con-Ed 
Homecoming event, in celebration of 40 years of Concurrent Education at Queen’s. This event will 
take place on the night of Friday October 23rd, and we are pleased to welcome Neil Pasricha, author 
of the bestselling Book of Awesome, to Duncan McArthur Hall to give a special presentation. 
Admission will be free! We will also be looking for several volunteers to facilitate this event, and 
details about this and how to register will be available soon. Following this presentation, there will 
be a wine and cheese reception in the Mezzanine room on west campus. We will have several spots 



 
 

 

available for students priced at 20$, and this is a great opportunity to network 
with alumni while enjoying wine and cheese in B.Ed. 
 
CESA Clubs 
  
This summer, CESA Exec has put a lot of work into establishing the CESA Clubs Policy Manual that 
we will be discussing soon! After consultation with the AMS Clubs Manager, Engsoc Exec and after 
rifling through the club policy manuals of several other faculties, we are excited to bring this policy 
to you and start getting the process of establishing clubs within CESA underway.  
 
Umbrella Updates 
 
The External Umbrella has done a fantastic job of goal setting and keeping up to date with their 
work this summer, and I’m excited to have you hear from them! Congrats to Joyce on executing the 
sidewalk sale, the events umbrella for generating so many new and creative ideas, Kyle and Vivi for 
bringing fresh equity ideas to the table, and QCE for locking so much of the conference down. You’ll 
hear more from them later! 
 
 
Thank you all for all of your hard work this summer, and I can’t wait to see what has been planned 
get underway! Concurrent Education students have an exciting year ahead! 
 
: D 
 
Hannah 

  



 
 

 

Executive Administrator’s Report 

Levi Burns 

Hi! 

It’s so exciting that the 2015-16 school year is finally underway, after so many months of planning and 

preparation! I’m so excited to see all of your ideas come to fruition this year. This will be one for the 

books, no doubt! 

 

My Role 

My most important job on CESA Council is to act as a human resources contact for you. If you are 

feeling uncomfortable as any function of your position, please be in touch with me before it becomes an 

insurmountable problem. This could include: difficulties working with your team and/or partner, lack of 

communication from your umbrella head, conflicts of interest, exclusivity, discomfort with decisions 

that have been made, burning out, or whatever else.  

Even if you just need to vent, let me know and we can either set up a meeting or figure it out via email. 

By default, I treat anything brought to my attention with this intention as strictly confidential. Any 

personal details or anecdotes are safe with me!  

This extends to Con-Ed students at large. I am a better resource for this sort of thing than anonymous 

social media channels. Don’t be afraid to tell your friends about me!  

 

The Office 

Training feedback: I would appreciate any and all feedback on how our training session went! Did you 

find it helpful, or was it a waste of time?  

Absentees: If you were absent from training, you may not hold your office hour until we complete a 

make-up session. I will get your hour covered in the meantime. 

Bulletin board: Please put something in your assigned part of the bulletin board! There is also a section 

for miscellaneous/extra things. 

Procedure form: If you need Council support during office hours for your position (e.g. ticket sales, 

certificate pickup times) please submit your office hour procedures with this form, to be posted on the 

iPad: http://goo.gl/forms/CyVRdNT2rQ 

Office hour schedule: I expect that some people will have classes changing around for the next two 

weeks. If such a schedule change interferes with your scheduled office hour, no problem, but let me 

know ASAP. 

http://goo.gl/forms/CyVRdNT2rQ


 
 

 

Recruitment 

We are excited to strengthen our already-fantastic Council and Extended Council 

with some new recruits! Hannah K and I advertised Recruitment Night during Orientation Week, which 

will take place in Dunning 11 at 8:00 PM on Monday, September 14. All information from our 

presentations will be made available online afterwards, so no worries if you can’t make it out. 

All successful applicants will be invited to attend the required Council Retreat on Sunday, October 4.  

Elections 

As the CEO, Hannah K will be administering the elections for the First Year Reps and First Year 

Rep to the AMS positions. Since she doesn’t have a Council report, I’ve included the Elections 

Timeline here for reference. Please direct questions about this to her! 

Nomination forms released: September 14 

Nominations due: September 18, 4:30 PM in the Con-Ed Office 

Campaign period: September 21 to 25 

Voting days: September 28 and 29 

Results announced: September 29 to candidates, September 30 to the Association 

Hiring 

The last round of hiring includes the Intern positions, the First Year Athletic Stick, a second 

Council Clerk, and if the relevant motions pass tonight, a Clubs Manager. Please contact me 

directly with questions about any of this! 

Please note that application forms are not due until after the election results are released. This 

gives the chance to any unsuccessful election nominees to apply for further opportunities with 

us. 

Application forms released: September 14 

Applications due: October 1, 9:30 AM (online) 

Interviews: October 2, 6:00 PM onwards 

Results announced: October 3 to candidates, October 4 to the Association 

 

Meeting dates and attendance 

For your reference, here are the meeting dates for the rest of the semester. All are in Dunning 12 and 

start at 6:00 PM sharp. Members at large are welcome, and are encouraged to take part in our 

discussions! 



 
 

 

Sunday, September 13, 2015  

Sunday, September 27, 2015 

Sunday, October 18, 2015 

Sunday, November 1, 2015 

Sunday, November 15, 2015 

Sunday, November 29, 2015 – ***Extended Council needs to come for at least the first half hour of this 

meeting, for Mid-Year Reviews. 

A reminder that three absences for Council members will result in a verbal warning from Exec. If you 

will be absent from a meeting, contact Hannah K (not me) by 5:30 PM before the meeting, and also let 

her know if you will be sending a voting proxy in your place. 

Miscellaneous 

Updated documents: All Association Documents have been updated over the summer and are available 

on the Association website. It is imperative that you only refer to the most recent documents, especially 

for the submission of new motions. They will be updated at the end of each semester with any changes 

made over the prior months. 

Events and Marketing Request Form: We have a new and consolidated Event and Marketing Request 

form (including requests for photographers at an event). For now, I am the one to administer the form, 

although many other Council and Extended Council members are involved with it. You may find the 

form here: http://goo.gl/forms/2xxUWv3mcp  Let me know if you have any concerns while using it. 

Archives: When we got the new websites last year, the meeting agendas, minutes, and B.Ed Spread 

editions from past years were rendered inaccessible. I have compiled these files below – enjoy at your 

convenience  

Meeting documents:  

https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B8E1IcBhfuryfk91QmhFdl9nbDR3dnFLQ29KYXRETXlZZk9vR

HBJXzZFN1NzY0tmNE5aM1k&usp=sharing 

B.Ed Spread: 

https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B8E1IcBhfuryfk1NRThubTlVY2dfai01a1pfazBmMl9lVXlVd1R3

RWxaUG0xbnRmMXc0SmM&usp=sharing 

 

Happy Week 1! 

Levi 

  

http://goo.gl/forms/2xxUWv3mcp
https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B8E1IcBhfuryfk91QmhFdl9nbDR3dnFLQ29KYXRETXlZZk9vRHBJXzZFN1NzY0tmNE5aM1k&usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B8E1IcBhfuryfk91QmhFdl9nbDR3dnFLQ29KYXRETXlZZk9vRHBJXzZFN1NzY0tmNE5aM1k&usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B8E1IcBhfuryfk1NRThubTlVY2dfai01a1pfazBmMl9lVXlVd1R3RWxaUG0xbnRmMXc0SmM&usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/folderview?id=0B8E1IcBhfuryfk1NRThubTlVY2dfai01a1pfazBmMl9lVXlVd1R3RWxaUG0xbnRmMXc0SmM&usp=sharing


 
 

 

Events Director’s Report 

Joyce Chiang 

Hey Council,   
  

Hope you’ve all had a fantastic summer! A big thank you to everyone who helped me. My 
umbrella and I have been working hard to help make this year an exciting and fun year for 
everyone.   
 

Updates  
 

Athletic Sticks  

 Basketball Tournament  

o They are introducing a 3 on 3 basketball tournament for Con Ed 
students in March. The focus of this tournament will be to have fun while also 
fundraising for a cause.   

o We are currently thinking of pairing this up with either Community Affairs 
in order to create a more inter-CESA event, and will be flushing out the details 
over the course of the year.   

 Running Group  

o The Sticks have also come up an idea with an idea of a Running Group 
for Con Ed students can gather together and practice running both in the fall and 
early spring.   

 Intermurals  

o We are also discussing and working out the details of the Intermurals and 
how bonds will work.   

 

Social Affairs   

 Formal  

o Social Affairs have decided to move the location of the Formal off campus 
from Grant Hall to another location.   

o Currently they are looking at moving it to Harbour Restaurant.   

o Taking it off campus at this location is still considerably cheaper than 
previous years where Formal was held at Grant Hall.   

o They are also currently looking at the possibility of busses that can run 
from main campus to Harbour Restaurant, and seeing if that fits within the 
budget.   

o The only set back is the decoration policy as nothing can be hanged from 
the walls or ceilings. In order to deal with this, we intend to lock down a theme 
for Formal immediately as well as getting the ball rolling for Formal Committee to 
plan the event.   

 Back to School Smoker  

o Located at the Grizzly Grill from 7 PM to 11 PM on September 16th.   

o This event will feature pool tables, fun trivia, as well as tickets are 
available for purchase to be entered into a lottery to win a free ticket to Formal.   



 
 

 

o Admission Prices:  
$5 = admission + 1 raffle ticket   
$8 = admission + 2 raffle tickets  
$10 = admission + 4 raffle tickets  

o Be sure to come out to the smoker and spread the word!   

 

Workshops Coordinators   

 Speakers and Themes  

o Workshops has contacted several speakers for the Fall Workshops. They 
have chosen either the weeks of October 5-9 or 13-16 to hold the workshop.   

o The topics they are looking at this year are: sexual/gender diversity and 
sex education, mental health, and/or outdoor education.   

o They are in the process of contacting speakers.    

 Location  

o They have chosen the Red Room on main campus as a space for 
workshops as it is free through ASUS, and more accessible to most students.   

 Snack Q&A  

o They are currently exploring an option of having a snack question and 
answer period for the workshops to allow for discussion and give people 
incentive to come.   

 

Community Affairs   

 Pancake Breakfast  

o Pancake Breakfast will be taking place on September 19th from 10:30 AM 
to 12 PM at City Park. Katey and Marisa have planned this event to be super 
awesome and fun, and all the of the proceeds will go to The Youth Diversion 
Program.   

o This program helps youth make positive choices and changes in their 
lives through their community.   

o A donation of ~$5 per person is the goal.   

o If it rains the back up space will be held in the Red Room.   

o We will need approximately 5-10 volunteers, so if anyone on council can 
come out to help that would be fantastic. And if you can’t, please spread the 
word!   

o We’d love to see everyone there!  

 Community Dinner   

o They have currently set the date for November 14th. It will be located at 
St. Paul’s, and have contacted Good Times Diner to work with for this event.   

 

  



 
 

 

Marketing and Design Director’s Report 

Will Lowry 

Hi everyone!  

I hope you all had a fantastic summer, I can’t believe Frosh Week is over and we’ve now got the 

class of 2019 joining the Con-Ed family! I have a few summer updates of my own and a few 

from my umbrella. 

New Design 

We’ve been rolling out our new visual identity standards over our social media pages (on 

graphics, event pages, etc) and I’m very happy with how unified it’s been looking so far! I will 

be working with Sarah over the next few weeks to put in our new standards of practice into 

policy for the upcoming year once I’m completely happy with how things are looking. If you 

have any specific feedback or suggestions please let me know! I will also be working on new 

CESA letterhead and Powerpoint templates (yay!) which will be the final few pieces in our 

refreshed design. 

Merchandise 

We had a great outing at the sidewalk sale in terms of merchandise sales and we look forward to  

(hopefully!) selling the rest of our remaining inventory over the next couple of months. We are 

also really excited with the addition of our first new merchandise item: patches! These patches 

cost $5 and they feature our new CESA logo. They’re perfect for leather jackets, windbreakers or 

other popular patch displaying accessories! This is the first piece of new merchandise we’re 

going to be putting out and we can’t wait to work on some more new designs over the year.  

Photography Coordinators 

Laura did a fantastic job capturing all of Frosh Week 2015 on film and we’re looking forward to 

seeing all of those pictures being published soon! I will be meeting with the pair of them now 

that Frosh Week madness has died down and discussing their specific ideas (if any) of what they 

want to see added/modified for their job policy. We’re also looking at finalizing the replacement 

item for yearbooks as well.  

B.Ed Spread Editors 

We’re very excited to begin rolling out our first few online articles for the B.Ed Spread this year. 

This week CESA Exec, myself, the editors and Teach Exec will be submitting articles in order to 

“pad out” the B.Ed Spread Facebook page and give an idea of what’s to come. I’ll also be 

meeting with Aryn and Liam now that Frosh Week has ended and we’ll be discussing the 

recruiting of sectional editors for new content for the publication.  



 
 

 

IT Administrator  

There have been some unfortunate behind the scenes struggles with the tech 

behind the website and I’ll be sitting down with Cody soon to figure out the solution to the 

technical problems we’re facing. However over the summer we discussed some exciting new 

changes to the site’s design and functionality and Cody’s hoping to roll those out as soon as 

possible! 

I can’t wait to start the 2015-2016 year off with a bang! 

Will Lowry  

Marketing & Design Director  

  



 
 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Jena Bowden 

Welcome back Council and Extended Council!  

 I hope you all had amazing summers and you are happy to be back to school!  

 This summer I worked with David to finalize the budget. You were all sent an email through the 

year with the presentation that I gave at the end of the year with the budget and told to email me if 

there was anything that you wanted to change. Since that time the budget has been finalized, so you 

now all have a specific concrete budget.  This meeting I will briefly be presenting the finalized budget so 

that each of you is reminded of your individual budget.  

 Sarah, Hannah, Kyle and I met via Skype in order to work through camp bursaries. We have 

finished camp bursaries; the cheques have been written and will be available as soon as the office is 

open for regular hours.  

  David, Ali, Suzanna and I are intending on meeting with TD bank in the near future. We are 

meeting with the small business sector, in order to change some administrative details about the CESA 

account with regards to CESA and QCE.  

 I have heard from a few of you about booking the credit card and getting floats for upcoming 

events. Thanks for giving me lots of heads up on your events; it makes it a lot easier for me to get stuff 

together for you. If you have sent me something for a float or the credit card and you have not heard 

back from me at all, please contact me via email or talk to me after the meeting.  

 

Have a great first day at school! (Mom voice)  

Jena Bowden  

  



 
 

 

Academic Affairs Commissioner’s Report  

Kate McNally 

Hi all!  

I hope everyone’s summers have been absolutely splendid! I could not be happier to be back 

here to start the school year with you all! 

This summer, I have been in connection with David to discuss updates on the work that I have 

done to prepare for the school year. One thing that we are both extremely excited about is the 

introduction of the initiative Textbooks For Change, which we will be introducing within our faculty this 

year! This is a wonderful initiative that takes used textbooks from students and either recycles them, or 

sends them to African universities in need of more resources – again, very exciting and wonderful to 

bring to CESA this year! 

I am also currently in discussion with the AMS Academic Affairs Commissioner Read to find a 

meeting time to further learn about the surveying abilities of the AMS – with this information, I am 

hoping to conduct a greater academic survey regarding PROF class for Con-Ed students to complete. 

With this feedback, I am hoping to work with David to obtain a better grasp about how Con-Ed students 

feel about how they can benefit from PROF class to the best of their ability. 

Lastly, I was lucky to have been invited to attend the Education Discussion Panel for Acs on West 

for Con-Ed’s Orientation week this year, and it was an absolutely wonderful experience! The incoming 

students seemed very engaged and eager to learn about the resources available to them, both within 

and outside of our faculty. 

 

That’s all for now! I am so looking forward to a great year with CESA, and for preparing for more 

academic initiatives throughout the year! 

 

Oodles of Acs Love, 

Kate  

  



 
 

 

Equity Affairs Commissioner’s Report 

Kyle Minniti 

Hi everyone! 
 
I hope you all had an amazing summer filled with wonderful times with friends and family and 
made plenty of great memories.  
 
Over the summer, I have been working with Vivi Shi to complete a resource binder for the Con-
Ed Office.  At the moment, the resource binder offers resources strictly related to equity and 
mental health; however, Vivi and I are hoping this project will grow to include resources beyond 
those topics, and become an important asset to the Con-Ed Office.  Vivi and I are excited to 
share this with all of you and will be glad to do so once we finalize all of the details.  Stay tuned 
for more information! 
 
The bursary committee recently held its first meeting and it was a complete success.  We 
received feedback from an applicant stating that it was the smoothest process they had 
undergone thus far in their academic career.  Way to go bursary committee!  The bursary 
committee is still looking for ways to improve the bursary application, so if anyone has any 
suggestions please email me at equityaffairs@cesa.queensu.ca 
 
I have been attending and facilitating Positive-Space training in order to become certified to 
lead my own facilitation for CESA council when the time comes.  Expect more news around 
October regarding this training! 
 
Finally, Vivi and I have been working on Anti-O training and hope to have everything finalized 
within the next few weeks.  If you have any questions or recommendations about information 
to add to the training please do not hesitate to contact Vivi or myself.  
  
I hope all of you have a great start to the year!  
  
Kyle 

  



 
 

 

Equity Outreach Director’s Report 

Vivi Shi 

Hello everyone!! 

I am so excited to be back, and I hope everyone had an amazing summer! Here’s a quick update 

on some things that have been in the works since May 2015: 

1. Equity Resource Binder 

The Equity Affairs Commissioner and I have been putting together a binder full of resources for 

students who may be struggling with Equity related issues such as, gender/sexual identity, 

LGBTQ+, suicide, mental health, bullying, sexual abuse etc. We hope that this binder will 

become a helpful resource to those who need it! 

2. Positive Space 

The Equity Affairs Commissioner and I have been taking steps necessary to learn as much as 

possible about topics pertaining to the LGBTQ+ community, in hopes of recognizing CESA a 

Positive Space. 

3. Equity Outreach Committee 

Looking to recruit members to form a committee that will help with planning Equity Outreach 

events and marketing. Please spread the word! 

Looking forward to an amazing year ahead of us! 

Vivi Shi 

Equity Outreach Director 

  



 
 

 

Senator’s Report 

Scott Kell 

Hello everyone!! I’m really excited to begin my duties as your Senator. This past Tuesday 

(Sept. 8) I attended a closed meeting of the Senate where some very interesting discussion 

occurred, unfortunately I cannot share details of what was discussed as they are confidential 

at this time. This past week I also begin my duties as a member of the Senate Orientation 

Activities Review Board (SOARB) where I travelled between various Orientation Week events 

and reported to the rest of SOARB on the successes and challenges of the week. The Con-Ed 

Orientation was phenomenal with all feedback as of today (Thurs. Sept. 10) being extremely 

positive.  

 

Thanks for your time. 

 

Scott Kell 

  



 
 

 

AMS Representative’s Report 

Crystal O’Dea 

Where did the summer go?? I feel as though it was only yesterday that we all took our positions 
in CESA, and now here we are at our first meeting of the school year!  
 
My plans for the upcoming year are to make sure everyone has the opportunity to express their 
opinion and help me help you guys (and the rest of Con-Ed) make this year your best year yet. 
As I mentioned previously, I will work closely with my umbrella head and bounce ideas off him 
to make sure that you guys have proper representation and your options’ are incorporated to 
make CESA more fun for everyone. 
  
I will be creating a feedback box and surveys to fill out before/ after prof classes every few 
weeks so I know what issues you all are facing, and what I will be able to  do to fix them. 
  
Don’t be afraid to send me a message on facebook, or at amsreps@cesa.queensu.ca if you 
would like to talk about ideas to make CESA more fun and inclusive for everyone, or if you 
simply want to talk about anything. I’m here for all of you  
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Second Year Representatives’ Report 

Celine Corazza & Ellise Truong 

Hi everyone! 

Welcome back home! (: 

#CELLISE hopes you all had a wonderful summer. 

We will elaborate more on our 2 events that we hare having/had this month. 

 • Buddy Picnic for the Class of 2019  

 • Potluck on Sumerhill for our Class of 2018 

We are very much looking forward to working with all of you this year and we can not be more excited 

for this amazing year ahead. 

Congratulations again to CESA council 2015-2016! 

Lets have a great year!  

 

~ #CELLISE 

    Celine Corazza and Ellise Truong 

  



 
 

 

Third Year Representatives’ Report 

Jacob Gardhouse & Carma Steenkamp 

Hello everyone and welcome back! We have been working with the fourth year reps to organize a 

welcome back BBQ on the night of Thursday September 17th. We are also in the final stages of ordering 

Con Ed clothing!  

 

Con Ed love, 

Jacob and Carma  



 
 

 

Fourth Year Representatives’ Report 

Shannon Gamoff & Jenna Inglese 

Hello CESA Council,  

Hope you all had wonderful, relaxing and productive summers! We are excited to be back on 

this incredible council and we are looking forward to the events ahead and the important issues 

and topics we are here to discuss.  

 

We have done some planning over the summer and our first order of business, once the office 

is officially opened, is the pop fridge. The procedures will be on the bulletin board in the office 

and it will function the same as the previous year. We ask that you are always vigilant when you 

are hosting your office hour, and monitoring all forms of money coming in and out of the office 

as there were some issues in the past!  

 

Secondly, we have been working with Jacob and Carma, the 3rd year reps, to plan a Welcome 

Back BBQ for September 17th. We are excited to gather all the 3rd and 4th years together to 

reunite and more importantly for the 4th years as we do not have weekly PROF classes to keep 

us in the Con-Ed spirit!  

 

That is all from us for now, if you have any questions do not hesitate to contact us at 

4thyearreps@cesa.queensu.ca or visit us during our office hours:  

Jenna Inglese: Wednesdays 11:30-12:30 

Shannon Gamoff: Thursdays 11:30-12:30 

 

Thank you   

Jenna Inglese & Shannon Gamoff  

4th Year Representatives  

  

mailto:4thyearreps@cesa.queensu.ca


 
 

 

QCE Chair’s Report 

Suzanna Floras-Matic 

Hi Everyone,  

I hope you all had a fantastic summer! It is bitter sweet to be back at school so soon, summer was not 

long enough.  However, all of us on QCE have been super busy planning for the conference. 

 

LOGISTICS 

-All of our keynotes and speakers have been booked (YAY)!!!!! 

-We will be looking for volunteers for the Halloween event really really soon we are hoping to target 

new people so they can get involved 

 

FINANCE 

-We have stayed on budget thus far 

-We have obtained some small prizes that we can raffle off at the conference and or at the sidewalk 

sale/other promotional events! 

-Still looking for larger monetary donations and ways to save money 

 

MARKETING 

-The website is up and running  

-We have custom letterheads that are circulating when we send formal emails 

-The Faculty of Ed has asked us to include their 175th anniversary logo on everything we send out and on 

our website so you will see that circulating as well 

-Index cards with info about QCE will be circulating during frosh week as well 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

-Underground is booked for the Halloween event 

-Preparing the trifold for froshweek  

 



 
 

 

CHAIR 

-We are attending Trent’s Conference on Education in a few weeks and we are really 

excited to support them (hopefully we come back with resources we can share with all of you)(: 

That's all for now, good luck with your first week of classes. 

 

Xo  

Suzanna Floras-Matic 

  



 
 

 

Head Teach’s Report 

Morgan McCrimmon 

Congratulations to Teach Exec on such a successful week!   
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ARTICLE 1. DEFINITIONS 

1.01 Definitions 

1.01.01 In this part and any other parts of this policy, unless context requires otherwise, 

(a) “CESA Club” means a student-run group formed by a minimum of two Concurrent 

Education students, approved by CESA Council, to provide opportunities for meaningful 

participation and engagement for members of the Association. CESA clubs are bound by 

the mandate, policy and constitution of the Concurrent Education Students’ Association. 

(b) “Club Executive” means a Concurrent Education student who is appointed by a 

process outlined in the Club’s Charter to provide leadership in helping the club fulfill its 

mandate. 

(c) “Club Member” means a Concurrent Education student who has full rights as a part 

of a club they have willingly joined. All club member behaviour is a reflection on the 

entire club. 

(d) “Club Participant” means Queen’s students, non-Queen’s students or community 

members who attend an event hosted by a club but have no other relationship with said 

club. A participant’s actions are their own and do not reflect the club. Participants are 

part of the group on their own volition. 

(e) “Club Event” means any activity that seeks to fulfill the mandate of a club yet 

surpasses the daily operational functions, such as a club meeting. This includes, but is 

not limited to, any event that involves physical activity, food, alcohol and transportation. 

Any club event must be pre-approved by the CESA Clubs Manager. 

 

ARTICLE 2. RATIFICATIONS 

2.01 Ratifications 

2.01.01 To establish a club within CESA, 

(a) All prospective groups shall fill out a CESA Clubs application by the prescribed 

deadline. The CESA Clubs application shall include the Clubs Charter as outlined in 

2.01.03. 



 
 

 

(b) Applications will be reviewed by the CESA Clubs Manager and 

successful clubs, those that best demonstrate the ability to fulfill criteria 

outlined in 3.01.01, will be put forward and subject to ratification by CESA Council 

(c) The ratification of a CESA club will last the duration of the academic year in which the 

club is ratified. 

2.01.02 To apply for re-ratification, 

(a) All existing clubs that wish to remain clubs must apply for re-ratification at the end of 

each academic year. 

(b) The CESA Clubs Manager will review re-ratification applications and put forward 

clubs that have successfully met the club expectations as outlined in Article 3. 

(c) Clubs are not guaranteed re-ratification. 

2.01.03 The Club’s Charter shall include: 

(a) a mission statement, 

(b) any conditions of membership, 

(c) the rights, privileges, and obligations associated with membership, 

(d) the composition of the Club Executive, their mode of selection and their duties 

(e) any separate membership fees, 

(f) a completed CESA Clubs budget form, 

(g) a fifty (50) word summary of the CESA Club to be used for promotional purposes by 

the Association. 

2.01.04 The number of clubs ratified in a given year will be dependent on: 

(a) the financial state of the Association  

(b) the quality of club applications submitted 

 

ARTICLE 3. EXPECTATIONS 

3.01 Expectations of the CESA Club 

3.01.01 CESA clubs must be established and shall be held accountable in the spirit of: 

        (a) Fostering involvement and engagement of CESA members, 

        (b) Creating a welcoming and inclusive environment, 



 
 

 

(c) Providing professional development opportunities and/or 

providing interest-         based opportunities, 

        (d) Offering novel experiences for CESA members, 

 (e) Maintaining a financially sustainable model of operation. 

3.02 Expectations of CESA Club Executive 

 (a) Maintaining communication with the CESA Clubs Manager, 

 (b) Fulfilling the duties as outlined in the Club’s Charter. 

3.03 Expectations of CESA Club Members 

 (a) Adhering to the club policy as specified in the Club’s Charter, 

 (b) Respecting rules and instructions outlined by the Club Executive. 

3.04 Expectations of CESA Club Participants 

 (a) Respecting rules and instructions outlined by the Club Executive. 

 

ARTICLE 4. ADMINISTRATIVE OVERSIGHT AND SANCTIONING 

4.01 Administrative oversight 

4.01.01 Administrative oversight 

(a) In order to uphold the Club’s Charter, CESA Constitution and CESA Code of Conduct,  

the CESA Clubs Manager may exercise oversight of the Club Executive to ensure they are 

adhering to their responsibilities by nature of their status as a CESA club. 

4.01.02 Sanctioning  

(a) Disciplinary jurisdiction may be exercised by the CESA Executive regarding: 

(i) Any breach of the CESA Constitution, CESA Code of Conduct regarding the 

administrative functioning of a club, 

(ii) Acts of financial impropriety, 

(iii) Misuse or damage to club space, including offices or bookable SLC space, 

(iv) Failure to comply with sanctions. 

(b) Where the CESA Executive has determined a violation to have occurred, any of the 

following sanctions may be administered: 

        (i) Verbal warning by the CESA Executive, 

        (ii) Written warning by the CESA Executive, 



 
 

 

        (iii) Probation of the CESA club, 

(iv) Termination of CESA club. 

 

 

Appendix: Clubbing with CESA (B) 

(From the CESA Constitution) 

5.02 Membership to the Council  
5.02.01 The elected members of the Council shall be:  
 (a) President, 
 (b) Vice President (Internal), 
 (c) Vice President (External), 
 (d) Executive Administrator,  
 (e) Senator,   
 (f) Representative(s) to the AMS,  
  i) The number of representatives shall be determined in accordance with   
 the AMS Constitution.  
  ii) Should the Association be entitled to two (2) or more representatives,   
 one (1) shall be filled by a first year Association member.  
 (g) Academic Affairs Commissioner,  
 (h) First Year Representatives,  
 (i) Second Year Representatives,  
 (j) Third Year Representatives,  
 (k) Fourth Year Representatives,  
 (l) Equity Affairs Commissioner,  
 (m) Alumni Representative(s). 
5.02.02 The hired members of the Council shall be:  
 (a) Head Teach,  
 (b) Conference Chair, 
 (c) Clerk(s) of the Council, 
 (d) Equity Outreach Director, 
 (e) Treasurer, 

(f) Marketing and Design Director,  
 (g) Events Director, 
 (h) CESA Clubs Director 
5.02.03 The Appointed member of the Council shall be:  
 (a) Speaker. 
5.02.04 The observers of the Council shall be:  



 
 

 

 (a) ASUS President,  
 (b) ASUS Vice President, 
 (c) Rector,  
 (d) Q-CESA Representative. 
5.02.05 The hired members of Extended Council shall be:  
 (a) IT Administrator,  
 (b) B.Ed Spread Editors,  
 (c) Workshop Coordinators,  
 (d) Community Affairs Coordinators,  
 (e) Social Affairs Coordinators,  
 (f) Athletic Sticks, 
 (g) Academics Teach,  
 (h) Social Teach,  
 (i) Financial Teach,  
 (j) Logistics Teach, 
 (k) QCE Director of Logistics,  
 (l) QCE Director of Special Events,  
 (m) QCE Director of Marketing,  
 (n) QCE Director of Finance, 
 (o) Photography Coordinators, 
 (p) First Year Athletic Stick, 

(q) First Year Interns. 
5.02.06 All members listed in Subsections 5.02.01 shall be entitled to one (1) vote at meetings 
of the Council, with the exception of the Executive Administrator.  
5.02.07 Notwithstanding Subsection 5.02.06, the Speaker shall Chair meetings of the Council 
and shall vote only to break a tie in accordance with Subsection 5.06.06.  
5.02.08 Voting members may proxy their vote to another member of the Association who is not 
a voting member of the Council.  
5.02.09 A member of the Council may only hold one (1) position on the Council at any time, 
with the exception of Teach Exec and Q-CESA Representative.  
5.02.10 The observers of the Council shall: 

(i) be informed of all meetings of the Council once the dates have been finalized by the 
Executive Administrator, 

 (ii) be invited to speak at all meetings of Council in the form of a report,  presentation, 
or discussion at a time designated by the Executive Administrator. 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Appendix: Clubbing with CESA (C) 

(From the Job Description Policy Manual) 

 

4.14 Duties of the CESA Clubs Director 

4.14.01 The CESA Clubs Director shall: 

(a) be a non-voting member of Council and is required to attend all Council meetings, 

(b) be a position held by one (1) member of the Association, 

(c) report to the President, 

(d) review CESA club applications and select which clubs proceed to ratification and re-

ratification by Council, 

(e) oversee the activities of CESA clubs, 

(f) maintain communication with CESA Club Executives on a biweekly basis, 

(g) pre-approve CESA club events, 

(h) collaborate with the President to establish the CESA clubs timeline and adhere to the 

CESA clubs timeline. 

 


